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ACADEMIC COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of May 18, 2004
	Present:

B. Balenko 

S. Barclay-Pereira

G. Bereznai

C. Byrne

I. Dincer 

M. Finlayson, Vice-Chair

K. Gabriel

M. Greenley

D. Holdway
R. Levin
B. MacIsaac

B. Muirhead

J. Perz

G. Polonsky, Chair

B. Popham

T. Rodgers
	M. Rosen

B. Schell

A. Siddiqui 

D. Wallace, Secretary

Guests:

B. Campbell

E. Esmailzadeh

B. Goodman
A. Grami

C. Martin

T. Wu
Recording Secretary: 

A. Mars 


	Regrets:

J. Cramer

W. Crichlow

N. Fayyaz

R. Hinch

B. Hunter

S. Levy

J. Moretton

G. Pinkney

T. Raffoul

O. Sanchez

W. Smith

E. Waller



1.
CHAIR’S REMARKS 

UOIT Funding – the Minister’s office has issued a news release on the appointment of an external examiner to review UOIT’s capital plan.  The review is expected to take about three weeks, with a decision returned to us in June.  The President reaffirmed the Board of Governors commitment to the growth of UOIT.  He reminded Council that we’re asking the provincial government for permission to borrow the money not a capital allocation.  While UOIT has benefited from an increase in BIU funding to 100% (from 85%), the University is still seeking additional transitional funding.
Provost Search Committee – The work of the Committee is getting underway.
2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF April 20, 2004
The Minutes were adopted as presented.

3.
REPORT FROM THE ACADEMIC COLLEAGUE TO COU

Dr. Byrne will circulate a briefing note on mandatory retirement to members of Council.

4.
PROVOST’S REMARKS
Grades Submission – Dr. Finlayson commented on the need for a process to review grades before they are submitted.  Dr. Finlayson and Mr. Levin recommended that the application of our current rules be evaluated and amended now that we have had a chance to see them applied in our first year.  It was moved:

	MOTION

#AC0077
CARRIED
	“That no student be suspended following winter term 2004; that students with GPAs below 1.0 be required to meet with their advisor; and that students with GPAs below 1.0 following summer term 2004 be suspended.”


5.
FACULTY COUNCILS
	MOTION

#AC0078
CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the rules and procedures for Faculty Councils as outlined in Appendix A.”



6.
CURRICULUM AND PROGRAM REVIEW COMMITTEE

6.1
Proposal for a Bachelor of Engineering in Automotive Engineering and Bachelor of Engineering in Automotive Engineering and Management Program (Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science)
	MOTION

#AC0079
CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposal for a Bachelor of Engineering in Automotive Engineering and a Bachelor of Engineering and Management in Automotive Engineering to be offered beginning no earlier than September 2005.”



Mr. Levin supported all the new proposed programs and agreed that they would attract new students.  He suggested, however, that program proposals include greater detail especially as concerns projected enrolments.
6.2
Proposals for a Bachelor of Engineering in Electrical Engineering, Computer Engineering, and Software Engineering and a Bachelor of Engineering and Management in Electrical Engineering, Computer Engineering, and Software Engineering (Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science)
	MOTION

#AC0080
CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposals for a Bachelor of Engineering in Electrical Engineering, Computer Engineering and Software Engineering, and a Bachelor of Engineering and Management in Electrical Engineering, Computer Engineering and Software Engineering to be offered beginning no earlier than September 2005.”


Dr. Perz indicated that the Faculty of Science is looking forward to working cooperatively with the Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science on these programs, while also noting that the Faculty of Science has plans to bring forward its own software engineering program for approval.
6.3 Proposal for a Bachelor in Information Technology (Faculty of Business and Information Technology)
	MOTION

#AC0081
CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposal for a Bachelor of Information Technology to be offered beginning no earlier than September 2005.”



Dr. Schell commented that an emphasis of this program is Games Development, and that opportunities for program articulation and faculty cross appointments with Durham College have been a primary consideration in the development of this proposal.
Dr. Finlayson thanked all the Deans for their responsiveness in relation to the challenge of new program development.

6.4
Change in Course Requirements for Medical Laboratory Science

	MOTION

#AC0082
CARRIED
	“That Physics for Health Sciences [PHY1810] be moved to Year One, Term 2 from Year Two, Term 2 in the Medical Laboratory Science program replacing the original Biochemistry for Health Sciences [Biol 1810]. The course to be offered in place of Physics for Health Sciences in Year two Term 2 will be a new Organic/Biochemistry Course replacing the Biochemistry for Health Sciences. [Biol 1810]”


7.
ADMISSIONS AND SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE
7.1 Scholarship Selection
Mr. Levin outlined the process for scholarship selection and described the outstanding attributes of this year’s winner of the Chancellor’s Scholarship.
8.
DEGREE NOMENCLATURE
	MOTION

#AC0083
CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the policy on Degree Nomenclature.”



9.
NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that there would be no meeting in June.
10.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m.
DRAFT UNTIL APPROVED
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